


DMC/DC/F.14/Comp.3757/2/2023/					              22nd September, 2023 

Ms. Purnima Tudu
Deputy Secretary
National Medical Commission
Ethics & Medical Registration Board
Pocket-14, Sector-8, Dwarka
Phase-1, New Delhi-110077


The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Shri Deenanath Yadav r/o D-50, Gali No. 08, Mandawali, Unche Par, East Delhi-110092, forwarded by National Medical Commission, alleging medical negligence on the part of doctors of ESIC Hospital Jhilmil, Delhi-110095, in the treatment of complainant’s mother Smt. Saroj Devi, resulting in her death.   
The Delhi Medical Council noted a notice dated 21st June, 2023 sent to National Medical Commission with copy to complainant, asking them to provide certain papers detailing the sequence of event as mentioned in the annexure attached to the complaint, returned undelivered in the office of the Delhi Medical Council with noting from the postal department ‘Insufficient Address’ in respect of the complainant. Further the National Medical Commission has also not responded to the aforementioned Delhi Medical Council notice.  The Delhi Medical Council observed that in absence of aforementioned documents, it is not in position to determine this matter, hence, the same stands closed. 


(Dr. Girish Tyagi)
Secretary 
